
MINUTES of a Meeting of Melksham Without Parish Council held on Monday 21st July 2008 at  the George Ward Training Centre at Melksham at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Cllr. Mike Mills (Chairman); Cllrs. Alan Baines;Rolf Brindle; Terry Chivers, Gregory Coombes;  Don Millard; Steve Petty and Richard Wood. Cllr.  Cllr. Pat Nicol arrived a few minutes late and Cllr. John Glover arrived at 7. 30 p.m. 


Welcome and apologies:  The Chairman welcomed Cllr Pat Nicol back on to the Council. There were apologies from  Cllrs  Elisabethe Bean; Mike Sankey and Chris Holmes

98/08
Transport Co-Coordinator, Link: The Clerk reported that Link had been in touch because they urgently needed a Transport Co-Coordinator. This was a voluntary post working at home on the telephone. This would suit a person confined to home. All telephone expenses were paid. Anyone interested should ring Doreen on 703800
99/08
Declarations of Interest:  Cllr. Glover declared an interest in the item Grant for Berryfield Homework Club when it was discussed as a Melksham 1st Director and Funders’ representative. Cllr. Petty also declared an interest in Berryfield Homework Club as Treasurer of the Berryfield Hall Committee.

The Council agreed to suspend Standing Orders for a period of public participation
100/08
Public Participation(i) 

New Unitary Council: County Cllr. Roy While reported that, following some very good work through joint committees,  the Boundary Commission had accepted most of the proposals put forward by the County Council. Other area of work, such as planning was still being considered. The Planning Group was currently reporting to the Joint Scrutiny Committee and it seemed likely there would be four planning committees for the four districts as at present. In future local councils would need to go through the local unitary councillor to get a planning application  referred to the  planning committee and this was a good way forward as local members were generally sympathetic to local councils views. 


Cllr. Chivers  emphasised that any decisions made now could be changed in the future by the newly elected council. Some current councillors and officers favoured daytime meetings but he felt it was important that planning was processed at an evening meeting so that the public could attend.


Cllr. While reported that generally it seemed planning meetings and area board meetings  would be held in the evening, commencing 6.00 p.m. but some committees would continue to meet in the daytime. Nothing yet had been agreed re scrutiny committees. The new Council was likely to have 98 members, of which 9 or 10 would form the Cabinet. 3 or 4 members would serve on the Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 

Cllr. Coombes referred to the huge appeal costs lost by the District Council in the past due to appellants being able to call in top barristers. 


Cllr. While reported that while in the past larger amounts had been lost, there was contingency funds. The District Council had budgeted to cover extra temporary staff when other staff members left, and not all those funds had yet been used. The District Council was currently focusing on extra tasks required such as extra street cleaning as it was clear that the budget of the new Unitary Council would be tight.

Cllr. Coombes emphasised that at appeals councillors were no match for Queens Counsel barristers and the only remedy was an unbiased planning committee.


The Council re-convened.

101/08
New bench, Eden Grove Whitley:  Cllr. Chivers interrupted the Meeting to express his anger that a bench was still being considered for Eden Grove as he believed the Council had made a decision to defer the matter for six months. He emphasised that putting the bench at the end of Eden Grove would spoil the lives of elderly residents there who had already lost fences due to vandalism and he asked if residents had been invited to the forthcoming site meeting. As the local member he would ensure the seat installation did not go ahead. The Clerk emphasised that at the May Council Meeting when Cllr. Chivers had attended,  the Council had agreed to contact the Housing Association to see if another site was possible and report back to the June Meeting. At the last Council Meeting on 16th June which was not attended by Cllr. Chivers, she had reported that the Housing Association was not happy with one particular site as it was felt to be too close to residents’ homes and it was then agreed to have a site meeting to look at other options for sitting the bench. Cllr. Chivers emphasised he would be inviting Eden Grove residents as the installation of the seat was against their wishes. Cllr. Brindle referred to the survey carried out by Melksham 1st which showed residents’ support. Cllr. Chivers demanded to see the survey. Cllr. Brindle then became angry as well. The Chairman call the Meeting to order and asked councillors not to shout. Cllr. Baines emphasised that all councillors had received a copy of the Melksham 1st Survey. Cllr. Nicol emphasised that the young people at Whitley were keen to have a bench in Eden grove and had gone through all the right processes, including consultation in order to get a bench. It was unfair on them not to meet their expectations after they had been so cooperative.   The Clerk agreed to give Cllr. Chivers a copy of the survey  the following day, at the site meeting. 
102/08
Minutes, Planning Committee 7th July:  Cllr. Chivers objected to approving these Minutes at the Council Meeting, as he felt this should be done at the next Planning Committee meeting. It was agreed to check this out. 


Resolved: These Minutes  be  approved as a correct record  by those who had attended and signed by the Chairman, with the following amendment:

Min. 89/08 Clause 4, line 3 Delete “countryside”, insert “town”
103/08
Matters arising from the Planning Committee Meeting

(i) Arising from Min.89/08 Clause (IV) Leisure and Recreation DPD Examination:  The Chairman thanked all the councillors who had attended and participated and thanked the Clerk for attending as well. He reported that the Inspector could not understand why there had not been any representations from the Town Council, especially over the Blue Pool. Cllr. Wood reported that for Matter 1 – Policy LP1 aimed to safeguard all existing recreational land of high quality and high value. Values had been defined by the Kit Campbell Report and the Inspector had changed the policy wording to state high value and/or high quality. The Inspector had also examined in detail the criteria for high and low value and high and low quality and James Sherry who was representing the District Council had been put in a difficult position as he had to defend policies which were formulated by his predecessor. Cllr. Baines reported that for Matter C he had attended as an individual. The Inspector had eventually ruled out the inclusion of the wet and dry centre at Wool more Farm; i.e. the relocation of the Christie Miller and Blue Pool at that site as no work had been done on any alternative options upon which the public could comment,  and it was unlikely to happen in the near future. The Inspector was aware that all previous plans for recreation had been taken over  recently by the Woolmore Farm option and was concerned  that the background work was missing. Cllr. Brindle expressed concern that the land  at Woolmore Farm being offered for recreation land was meant to be retained  for mitigation of wildlife disturbance. The pond at Woolmore Farm held newts and the planning application confirmed  a 500 m exclusion zone was to be kept to protect newt and badger life. Newts were a legally protected species. At the southern end of the site there was a bat feeding ground which should be retained. Wiltshire County Council would be in breech of planning permission if these habitat zones were ignored. The northern fields had to be kept as meadowland. It was not in the public interest to move sports pitches to this site. The community needed to be calculating exactly how much sports land was required. As regards Matter E – a protected line for the Wilts and Berks Canal, he felt the Inspector was sympathetic to the need for the line from a strategic point of view and impressed by the amount of good work which had been done. The Inspector had raised concerns about whether there was a threat to the southern end from development and it had been agreed that the historic line through Melksham was no longer viable and so should be deleted. 

Cllr. Glover emphasised there needed to be separate community access to sports land at Woolmore Farm during the day. The Chairman reported that the Inspector had examined this aspect. Cllr. Brindle expressed concern that while parking was at the school the facilities and the Pavilion would be some distance away. If the community land was in the open countryside, then no buildings would be permitted. Connection to sewage and water would be expensive. At the Examination WCC seemed to be saying that one field was for community use even though the County Council’s own planning report stated that this land would remain in agriculture. Cllr. Baines reported that the farm buildings were being retained although there was no land to go with them.

(ii) Arising from Min. 89/08 (vii) George Ward School Inquiry, 29th July: It was noted that the same Inspector who was dealing with the DPD Examination would also be attending this Inquiry. There was discussion about procedures. The Chairman, Cllr Mike Mills agreed to attend to reiterate the Parish Council views.

(iii) Arising from Min. 89/08 (viii) Bedland – Storage Containers: Cllr Sankey proposed the Council ask WWDC to set a deadline for the removal of the containers. This was agreed.


Resolved: The Council write to WWDC Enforcement Officer to ask that a date be set for the removal of the containers.

(iv)  Arising from Min. 89/08 (ix) Dance Direct: A reply had been received from WWDC Planning Dept to inform that the boundary line of the site was correct. The Chairman agreed to check the measurements on site with those on the planning application and report back to the Council

(v) Arising from Min. 89/08 (x) Pavilion Youth Club – reopening: The Chairman reported that the Club would be re-opening on Wednesday 6th August and assurance had been given that all the asbestos had been removed and the building was safe.  A Lease had been drawn up between WCC and the Bowerhill Youth Club and this was awaiting legal approval. WWDC Officer John Earney had agreed to get the changing rooms properly cleaned. 
104/08
Planning applications: The following planning applications were considered and there were no objections:

MW08 02048  Paul Drage, 64 Shaw Hill. Tree works: to cut back branches of beech to a height of ten feet above ground level; to cut back branches interfering with the telephone line to the house; to cut back the span of the branches  to a diameter of 35 feet. 

               MW08/02073  Mr M  Roberts, 44 Westland Lane, Beanacre. Melksham,
       Proposed New dormer roof extension to rear of roof.
MW08/02119 Mr Simon Cottle, Tan House Farm, Redstocks.   Proposed            alteration to building to form Farm Office, Mess Room/Store &   Kitchen/WC facilities.
105/08
Planning Correspondence: 

(i) Tree Preservation Order, 44a, Westlands Lane, Beanacre: A draft Order for the preservation of a Ginkgo tree and a Robinia pseudacacia ‘Frisia’ was received. It was noted that the residents of 44a Westlands Lane wished the trees to be felled to facilitate construction of a conservatory.
            Resolved: The Parish Council reply to WWDC in support this draft 

      Order.

(ii) Preservation of Tree Landscape at Bowerhill: Cllr. John Glover  expressed concern at how the loss of trees at Bowerhill was changing its character. The tree landscape as a whole needed to be preserved. The Clerk  reported that the Council had taken up wits matter with the District Council on a previous occasion, and had been told  that trees could only be preserved on an individual basis.  It was noted that TPOs were only placed on trees which were perceived to be at risk. The Chairman reported that Superior Creative (Graphics) had recently felled a whole line of trees, prior to submitting a planning application, so that they did not have to be preserved as part of the application 

             Resolved: The Parish Council write again to WWDC about preserving the tree landscape as a whole. 

(iii) Superior Creative – parking in Bowerhill residential estate: The Chairman reported that several complaints had been received from residents about Superior Creative staff parking on the estate. This created visibility problems especially near De Havilland Close, although the parking was legal. The Neighbourhood Police Team were aware of the tensions and a person from Superior Graphics had spoken with the residents but no remedial action had been taken. A letter received from WWDC confirmed that although 20 spaces had been provided concurrently when this site had obtained permission no condition had been imposed to state that vehicles associated with the company could only park in the company car park. Cllr. Millard  drew attention to the danger of parking around the corner. Cllr. Petty reported he had never noticed a problem with car parking in this area, although sometimes taxis and badly parked cars on Halifax Road did cause obstruction. 
            Resolved: The Council write to the Chief Executive of Superior Creative 

           to enlist his help to encourage his  staff to park on the Industrial Estate.

The Council resolved to suspend Standing Orders again to enable Cllr. Roy While to speak
106/08 
Public Participation (2)  County and District Cllr. Roy While  reported he had been in contact with the Police and County Highways re the highway problem at Superior Creative which involved just a few cars. There was a more serious highways problem caused by speeding and overtaking on  the stretch of road between The Pilot and Locking Close which was “an accident waiting to happen”
The Council re-convened.
107/08       Standing Orders – Amendments: Resolved: The Chairman Cllr. Mills proposed  seconded by Cllr. Wood, that the following amendments be considered at the next full Council Meeting on 8th September, in accordance with Standing Order No.75 This was agreed:  


Page 1  S/O 5  (b) Change pecuniary interests  to personal or prejudicial interests.
              Page 6 S/O 38 Amend signed by two members to checked and signed by two members  of the Finance Committee 

              Page 7, S/O 53 Change pecuniary interest  to personal or prejudicial interest.

              Line 2 change, within the meaning of sections 94 – 95 of the Local Govt Act 1972 to  within the meaning of Sections 12- 13 of the Code of Conduct( Local Govt Act 2000 , Part III – Ethical Framework)

             Page 8 S/O 53 Change unless the interest is trivial  to if the interest is prejudicial

             (b) Insert at the start The interest is personal and the Council invite him/her to remain

             S/O 54  Change pecuniary interest to prejudicial interest. After contract, insert 

              or any other prejudicial or personal interest  

              S/O 55 Delete Non-pecuniary 

              S/O 56 Last line Change Order 56  to Order 55


 It was further agreed that the Clerk would circulate a draft amended copy of Standing  Orders, with proposed changes in italics, for the September meeting.
108/08
Minutes, Council Meeting, and 16th June: Resolved: The Minutes of this Meeting be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record, with the following amendment:

Min.77/08 (c) Line 5: Delete “15 minutes”, insert “ 5 minutes”

109/08
Arising from Min. 53/08 (a) New Unitary Authority -Community Boards: The Council noted a reply from WWDC re the new community boards. It was noted that a Joint Meeting was being held at Melksham Town Hall on 24th July to discuss the role of the Community Partnership and Melksham 1st in the new unitary structure.

Resolved: Cllr. John Glover and The Clerk would attend to represent the Council. 

(b) New Unitary Authority – draft recommendations for Electoral Review: Paper received from the Boundary Committee. It was noted that two proposals had been made for the number of councillors for the new Council. A letter had been received from WCC to confirm that Parish Council elections would be deferred until 2013. 

Resolved: The Council support WCC in requesting 98 new unitary councillors.


(c) New Unitary Authority – delegation of services: A further paper was received from WCC about future delegation of services. There was discussion about which services the Council may be willing to take on. Cllr. Chivers proposed the Council consider taking over public open space as a way to safeguard these spaces in the future, although he was sceptical that WCC would pay the Parish Council to maintain these spaces. It was agreed to make clear the Council had been seeking to take over Bowerhill Sports Field from WCC for many years. The Chairman reported that at a recent Open Forum WCC had stated that any funding given with delegation would be index-linked.  There was support for the Council running this service, subject to funding being made available. Cllr. Brindle felt it was unlikely that WCC would 

release any land which could be sold for a profit in the future. Cllr. Wood  emphasised that the Council needed to be clear on whether it wished to own the spaces or maintain them for the new Unitary Authority. Cllr. Glover  proposed the Council make clear it was open to negotiation re transfer of freeholds and future management. Cllr. Coombes proposed the Council seek a meeting with WCC  Project Manager Richard Munro to discuss in m ore detail how delegation would take place. This was agreed. Cllr. Chivers expressed concern about the future of Leisure facilities under a new Unitary Council. 


Resolved: 1. The Council reply to WCC to emphasise that the Parish Council was interested in taking over some functions, such as street-naming and open space. 2. The Council request a Meeting with Richard Munro to discuss delegation in greater detail.
110/08
Arising from Min.66/08 Grant for Berryfield Homework Club: Cllr. Glover declared an interest in this item when it was discussed as a Melksham 1st Director and Funders’ representative. Cllr. Petty declared an interest in Berryfield Homework Club as Treasurer of the Berryfield Hall Committee.

 The Council considered a request from Melksham 1st for the £200 grant for Bowerhill Homework Club to be re-directed for Berryfield Homework Club. It was noted that the proposal for a homework club at Bowerhill had not materialised. Cllr. Millard proposed, seconded by Cllr. Nicol that the £200 grant be re-directed to the Homework Club. This was agreed. Cllrs Glover and Petty

abstained from the vote due to interests. 

Resolved: The grant be redirected to the Berryfield Homework Club. 
111/08
Arising from Min. 70/08 Melksham Hospital Deeds The Clerk reported that the Deeds had now arrived. She requested Council permission to go to Taunton on 29th July to present the MIU Petition to the Strategic Health Authority. This was agreed. 

112/08
Arising from Min. 70/08  NHS South West – Health Ambitions Consultation Paper: The Chairman emphasised that while the paper emphasised the vision for more care closer to home and a “vision” that did not lead to closures,  the opposite was happening in the Melksham area.

Cllr Glover noted there were no emergency units at all in West Wiltshire; the nearest were at Bath, Salisbury or Swindon. Cllr. Coombes reported that in the Amesbury area there were moves towards transferring statutory obligations to charitable care organisations such as Mind and Age Concern. With reference to the glossy consultation brochure, he emphasised that the hours given to create it and the overall cost should be made public.

Resolved: The Council submit the above comments in response to this paper

113/08
Arising from Min. 74/08 Notice Board at Town Hall: A reply was received from Melksham Town Council to inform that although the Assembly Hall wall was thought to be inappropriate for Parish Council notices, there would be space to put some notices on the board outside the Town Hall.  The Clerk reported that she had discussed this matter further with the Town Clerk who had now agreed that the Council could use half of the large notice board on the side of the Town Hall. This news was welcomed. The Chairman reported that he had spoken with Sainsbury’s who had also given permission for Council notices to go on their notice board behind the tills. 

114/08
Arising from Min. 75/08 Beanacre Play Area Lease: The Council noted a reply from Wilson’s, the Solicitors to the Salisbury Diocese to inform that Wilson’s was in agreement for minor alterations to be attached as correspondence to the lease. This would avoid any large additional costs. Wilson’s was now consulting with their clients and would then write again.
115/08
Arising from Min. 76/08 Berryfield Allotment chickens: The Clerk was pleased to report that for plots 3b and 5a, an amicable solution had been reached re the chickens and shed.  She recommended that the Council review the Allotment Agreement form and also consider obtaining more land for allotments, as there were now 14 persons on the waiting list.  Cllr. Chivers suggested the Council consider having allotments in other areas of the parish as well. He was pleased to report that the new owners of the Pear Tree were keen to join in with community events and may be able to assist in locating land. 

Resolved: The Council set up an Allotment Working Group to review the Allotment Agreement form and locate more land for allotments.

116/08
Arising from Min. 76/08 Spa Roundabout Enhancements: The Council considered a draft planting scheme for this roundabout received from the Town Tree Warden, Dr Card. 


Resolved: No objections subject to a sizeable verge being left around the outside of the roundabout for visibility.  

117/08
Arising from Min. 76/08 Hampton Park West roundabout: Reply received from WCC Area Highways Engineer to confirm there were no objections to Council plans to install flower tubs on the roundabout as long as there was public liability Insurance cover and MWPC took full responsibility for  maintenance. Another option would be to plant shrubs on the roundabout and for this an accredited contractor would be required. 


Resolved: The Council liaise with WCC re planting shrubs on the roundabout and seek help with design from Bowerhill resident  Mrs Rivet who designed the proposed new central planting scheme on the Falcon Way roundabout.
118/08
Arising from Min. 77/08c  New bus services, Whitley: The Council noted a reply from Mr Curio Of First Bristol, Somerset and Avon to inform that the omission of the afternoon bus from Bath to Whitley was noted in time for the timetable to be amended and the possibility of re- routing additional buses via Whitley was being kept under review. First had also routed an evening service via Melksham Forest with effect from 1st September, as a result of the Council’s representations. It was agreed to write and thank Mr Curio for his very positive response. Cllr. Chivers emphasised that Whitley was still not adequately served.

and Fare saver had demanded a substantial sum per bus to divert around the village. He reported that he had a received a complaint from First Lane that the Parish Council and MP had requested the removal of a bus stop in First Lane.  
 
Cllr. Baines explained that the new stop had been requested during the Council bus survey but some residents had strongly objected. The County Council had then advised that the bus for First Lane was a “hail and ride” service and had decided to remove the flag as it was not really necessary.

119/08
Arising from Min. 80/08a Speeding at Pulpit: The Council noted a copy letter sent by residents at Pulpit to the Secretary of State 
120/08
Condition of Halifax Road, Bowerhill: The Council noted a reply from WCC to inform that unfortunately there were insufficient funds to repair the potholes and broken footways in Halifax Road. The Chairman advised that a site meeting was necessary as there had been several complaints from residents. WCC Highway Officers needed to know the extent of the problem. Cllr. Glover reported  that the white line markings, promised in the Section 106 Agreement as part of the traffic-calming measures from the development east of Bowerhill, had still not been installed. Cllr Chivers  emphasised that WCC funds were now being spent on preparations for the new Unitary Authority. Money was always being cut from the Highways budget to pay for other WCC services and this meant the maintenance programme was always behind schedule. The footway at Grange Close, Whitley was in a terrible condition but there was little chance of it being repaired in the near future. It was noted that the road surface at the bottom of Falcon Way was particularly poor. 
121/08
Finance


a) Receipts: The following amounts have been received since the last 
Meeting:


Allotment Rent





                          £   5.00


Melksham Town Council towards viewing Hospital deeds
              £ 50.00


Friends of Melksham Hospital towards viewing deeds
                          £ 50.00


b) Accounts:  The following accounts were checked & approved for  payment:

                  *3133    Hewlett Packard – new printer cartridge £48.50 + VAT
£    56.99

                   *3166  Wiltshire County Council Pension Scheme – reissue of


                     May pension contributions as Chq 3112 lost in the post         £  502. 90

                   * Paid since the last meeting

                    (NB: Chq no’s 3134 – 3165 for Grant Aid, Subscriptions & Chair’s  Allowance)

                   3167
John Collins & Partners – Legal fees for reg. of new            


                        Village Green  £800.00 + VAT                                              £940. 00

                  3168
Society Local Council  Clerks – Seminar £126 + VAT          £148.05

                  3169
Walker Fire – new foam ext. and signage £89.87 + VAT
£  105.59

                  3170
Post Office – for stamps




£  100.00

                  3171 
British Telecom – Tel 705700 C. Chambers £83.07 + VAT
£    96.81

                  3172
WWDC – Planning fees for temporary site renewal, Berryfield                                  Village Hall  adjacent to Berryfield Park
                                   £    85.00

                  3173
Commercial Group – photocopying



£    83.47

                  3174
Artisan Hire Centre – hire of strimmer  £26.65 + VAT
£    31.31

                   3175
Wessex Water (BWBSL) –  water supply Berryfield               

                                     Allotments 02/12/07 – 05/06/08                                            £  25. 48                                                                 

                  3176
Countrywide Farmers – Oil for lawnmower £9.78 + VAT
£    11.49

                  3177
Mrs Mary Jarvis – July salary


           
          

                  3178
Mrs Margaret Mylchreest – July salary

           

                  3179
Mr Terry Cole – July salary  + £25 travel allowance,           

                          
+ £57.05 mileage + £4.69 petrol for lawnmower + VAT     



                  3180
Mrs Teresa Strange – July salary + 5.5hrs overtime
          

                 3181
Mrs Gill Butler – casual hours 01/05/08 – 19/06/08
          

                 3182
Mrs Elaine Cranton – Office cleaning June x 3 wks 
           

                                    + 1 wk compassionate leave                                                  

                 3185
Mr Barry Mylchreest – casual hours 17/05/08 – 15/07/08

                                    + £10.50 mileage
                                                             
                 3183
Inland Revenue – Tax/NI Jarvis/M. Mylchreest/Cole          £   612.36

                 3184
WCC Superannuation Employer/ee – Jarvis, Strange          £   508.06

                3186
Inland Revenue – Tax B. Mylchreest

                       £       6.00

                3187       Viking Direct – ink cartridges, sellotape £76.17 + VAT           £     89.50

122/08
Minutes, Staffing Committee, 7th July: Cllr. Chivers objected to staff hours of work being in the Minutes and he  drew attention to the need for the Council to formally go into closed session. It was noted that no members of the public were present. The Clerk reported that a copy of her contract with her hours of work was on the Council website.  Resolved. The Minutes of this Meeting be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
123/08
Staffing Committee recommendations: There was discussion on several items. The Chairman advised that Learning Agreements were not legally enforceable.  Resolved: 1. The Staffing Committee recommendation as detailed in Min. 83/08 was unanimously approved. 2. The recommendation as detailed in Min. 84/08 re Learning Agreements was  approved, with Cllrs. Chivers and Mills voting against the recommendation, and Cllrs. Brindle, Millard and Petty abstaining from the vote.  
124/08
Minutes, Sports Field Working Party, 14th July: Resolved: The Minutes  of this Meeting be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman
125/08
Sports Field Working Party recommendations: Resolved: The recommendations as detailed in Mins. 93/08 -96/08 be formally approved by the Council.


Cllrs. Chivers, Millard and Petty then  left the Meeting (10.00 p.m.)

126/08
Results of Best Kept Village Competition: These results were noted.

127/08
Calor Village of the Year Competition: It was noted that both Shaw and Bowerhill were runners-up in this competition and representatives from these villages had been invited to a Special Evening on Friday 24th July at Worton Village Hall.  The Clerk reported that Cllr. Bean would be attending for Shaw with some other villagers. The Chairman offered to attend for Bowerhill.

128/08
General Correspondence for action

a) Street Lighting, Shails Lane: The Council noted a letter of concern from residents Mr and Mrs Chambers that a street lamp which had operated for many years in Shails Lane had been withdrawn from service because it was unadopted.  The Clerk informed that County Cllr Roy While had received a petition and was making representations for the light to be reinstated, on behalf of residents. 
 
Due to lack of time it was agreed to hold over the following items until a subsequent meeting: 
                   Item 12 – Quality Council – Statement of Training Intent for Councillors

                   Item 13 Other General Correspondence for action:-

                           b) WALC County Circular July 2008 with enclosures

                           c) Ringing in the Olympics – WWDC letter.

                    Item 14 General Correspondence for information


Meeting closed 10.05 p.m.
Chairman 8th September 2008  
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